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                            Highnam Parish Council
       Lassington Oak                                  Highnam ~ Linton ~ Over ~ Lassington

Minutes of a Meeting of Highnam Parish Council held in The Old School
on Tuesday 12th October 2010 at 7.30pm.

Present:  Cllrs D Davies (Chairman), The Rev’d P Kemp, A Campbell, M McGillion, E Keene, 

   D Nelson and Y Watkins
In attendance: Cllr P Awford (Glos County Council), Mrs J Rosam (Clerk), Mr G Hill (Tewkesbury Borough Council) and members of the public Mrs J Storey and Mr & Mrs A Fowler.
Before the business of the meeting, a maximum of 15 minutes will be allowed for questions and members of the public.
Items discussed included the proposed closure of the B4215 during the roadworks, landscaping for a previous planning application and bulb planting.  The Clerk agreed to put a village map on the parish noticeboard.

1. Apologies for Absence

Apologies were received and accepted from Cllrs R Hanbury and M Heenan.
2. Members of the Council are invited to declare any interest they may have in the business set 
out below.


None

3. Approval of the Minutes of the Meeting held on 7th September 2010.


The minutes were received and signed by the Chairman as an accurate record.

4. To consider future plans for Lassington Wood, presentation by George Hill, Tewkesbury 
Borough Council.


Mr Hill reported that Lassington Wood is leased to Tewkesbury Borough Council by 
Gloucester City Council on a 99 year lease at a peppercorn rent.  Tewkesbury had been 
approached by the City and asked to release the wood and return the lease. The City had 
expressed an interest in finding a more sustainable way of maintaining the wood, possibly in 
conjunction with the Parish Council in the form of a trust with the Council as Trustees.  It 
was noted that Gloucestershire Wildlife Trust is also currently involved in the wood’s
management.

Council considered the implications of this when Mr Hill had left the meeting.  There 
appeared to be no reason stated for the City Council’s interest in the wood and Parish 
Council therefore concluded that Tewkesbury BC should be asked to tell Gloucester City 
Council to refuse the request to transfer the lease back.  Parish Council is currently happy 
with the management of the wood in its current form and would be prepared to work with 
both the Wildlife Trust and Borough Council on future plans and maintenance.   
5.
County Councillor’s Report

Cllr Awford stated that a letter would be sent to all residents notifying them of the road 
closure during re-surfacing work on the B4215.  There was concern that no diversion routes 
had been signposted to date, Cllr Awford was asked to follow up.  

The spending review is due on 21st October and would result in large job losses from the 
County Council as well as cuts to services.  The results of the County’s consultation on cuts 
would be made public on 11th November. The County is hoping that it will recoup 80p in 
the pound from the Icelandic bank collapse. 
6.
District Councillor’s Report

Cllr Davies reported a quiet month at the Borough.  He had attended a presentation by Tony 
Melville, the new Chief Constable of Gloucestershire.  Despite cuts to the service it was 
hoped that the number of constables on the beat would be increased.
7.
Clerk’s Report

The Clerk had attended a ‘Managing Projects’ training day.  She reminded Council that it is 
important to maintain thorough records for all projects, particularly in light of the large 
amount of evidence she had had to produce for this year’s audit. 


Correspondence

· Next Newent & Area Neighbourhood Panel Meeting on Thursday 25th November at Corse & Staunton village hall.

· The Code of Conduct Training sessions had been cancelled.  Council were reminded that the Code of Conduct remains in place and that Members are required to comply with it.  Papers in office.

· Gloucestershire County Council Electoral Review

· Gloucestershire County Council ‘Meeting the Challenge’

8.
Parish Plan Refresh update, Cllrs A Campbell & Y Watkins

Andy Fowler was thanked for his help.  The latest update is attached to the minutes.  
Information for the parish will be circulated with the Link following a consultation 
morning.  There were no major finance issues to be considered.
9.
Grounds


Update on Oakridge footpath - Clerk 

A paper indicating the current situation with the footpath was circulated.  It was noted that:

· The land for one piece of path is owned by Tewkesbury BC, the other by Glos CC.

· Cllr Keene offered to arrange the necessary scale drawings.

· The grant application for £5,000 had been sent to Awards for All.

· A meeting had been arranged with Rob Hainsworth from TBC to discuss the specification and siting of the path and consider the crossing point.

· Cllr Davies would clarify the need for planning permission and a licence agreement with TBC.


 The dog bin at Turners Close is broken and needs replacing.


A letter had been received from a resident concerned that swings, ropes, etc were damaging 
trees on open space in Farthing Croft and could cause a potential danger to residents.  There 
is a continuing problem with 
dog fouling particularly at the recreation ground; Clerk to put 
a note in the Link for both items.
10.
Highways  

Items covered by Cllr Awford’s report.

11.
Community Centre 

Cllr Watkins reported that Charlie Coats would be standing down as chairman of the Trust 
at their AGM together with 2 other committee members.  Community Group representatives 
would be asked to fill vacancies on the Trust. There is sufficient money available for 
repairs to be carried out to the Parish Room 
roof.  Wi-Fi is to be installed in all 3 buildings.

12.
Planning 

Application received after agenda:


103 Maidenhall, Highnam, GL2 8DJ, 10/01076/FUL Internal alterations and extensions to 
form garage, garden room and utility room.  Cllr Davies did not take part in the debate.  
Council recommended no objection to the application.

13.
Finance  




The Clerk reported that a clean audit had been received.  Thanks from Cllr Keene were 
recorded.

Invoices for payment:
	Standing orders RBS a/c
	Cheque
	Power
	 

	28/10/2010
	JA Rosam - salary
	s/o
	13
	£374.05

	Cheques - RBS a/c

	12/10/2010
	Jobs 4 U - fitting litter bin
	1013
	28
	£15.00

	12/10/2010
	Guy Shankster - gardening
	1014
	4
	£37.63

	12/10/2010
	Moore Stephens - audit
	1015
	16
	£646.25

	12/10/2010
	SLCC - replacement cheque for 1012
	1016
	16
	£116.62

	12/10/2010
	Glos Playing Fields Assoc - membership
	1017
	23
	£50.00

	12/10/2010
	CPRE - membership
	1018
	23
	£29.00

	 
	 
	 
	 
	£1,268.55



Additional invoices: RBS a/c
	12/10/2010
	Perpetua Press - newsletter
	1019
	21
	 £185.00

	12/10/2010
	HCCT – room hire and ½ yr rent
	1020
	19
	£266.00



Additional invoice: Recreation Ground Project a/c
	12/10/2010
	Greenfields Garden Services Ltd - inspection
	32
	14
	£47.00

	12/10/2010
	Mrs A Campbell - broom
	33
	14
	£7.96


Cheque 32 for the recreation ground project a/c was signed but it agreed to hold it until the remedial work is carried out at the playground.  All other cheques agreed.
Bank reconciliation 
	RBS Account

	Balance at bank 27/08/2010
	£8,163.51
	Payments October 2010
	£1,268.55

	Payments Sep 2010
	£1,402.36
	Restricted funds
	£12,199.67

	Receipts Sep 2010
	£18,750.00
	Operating balance
	£12,042.93

	
	£25,511.15
	 
	 

	Co-Op accounts

	Community Direct Plus
	
	Business Select 14 Day
	 

	Balance at 31/08/2010
	£237.78
	Balance at 05/10/2010
	£12,516.61

	Recreation Ground Project

	Balance at 28/07/2010
	£5,083.74
	
	

	Payments Sep 2010
	£47.00
	Operating balance
	£5,036.74


Agreed

14.
Residual items.

Cllr Keene felt it was important that, due to the cut backs, more voluntary workers 
should be involved in village projects.  Cllr Watkins said he would discuss this with the 
Management Trust.  This could be a long term aspiration to engender more community 
spirit.  

The meeting closed at 9.15pm

Next Meeting: Tuesday 9th November 2010 
Signed________________________________________   Date______________________
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